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June 10, 2020 
 
 
 
Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250  
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Vicky Sandhu, d/b/a Seattle Top 

Class Limo 
Commission Staff’s Response to Request for Extension of Payment Arrangements 
Docket TE-190932 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

On March 24, 2020, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) entered 
Order 02 in Docket TE-190932, which granted payment arrangements for Vicky Sandhu, d/b/a 
Seattle Top Class Limo, (Seattle Top Class Limo or Company) to pay the $550 non-suspended 
portion of the penalty in five monthly installments, with the first payment due June 22, 2020. 

On June 8, 2020, Seattle Top Class Limo filed with the Commission its request to extend the 
payment arrangements outlined in Order 02, citing its financial hardship associated with the COVID-
19 pandemic and the Company’s inability to operate due to Washington’s phased reopening. 

Commission staff (Staff) is sensitive to the Company’s situation and understands the significant 
impact the pandemic is having on small businesses. For this reason, Staff recommends the 
installments set forth in Order 02 be postponed five months to provide Seattle Top Class Limo 
sufficient time to financially navigate the COVID-19 pandemic, as follows: 

Installment Due Date Amount 
1 November 23, 2020 $110 
2 December 22, 2020 $110 
3 January 22, 2021 $110 
4 February 22, 2021 $110 
5 March 22, 2021 $110 
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Staff further recommends that outside of the installment dates, Order 02 remain unchanged. If you 
have any questions, please contact Jason Hoxit, Compliance Investigator, Transportation Safety, at 
(360) 867-8305, or by email at jason.hoxit@utc.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jason Sharp 
Motor Carrier Safety Supervisor, Transportation Safety 
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